






















Senate Committee on Water and Land  
Hearing:  April 18, 2008, 1:30 p.m., Conf. 414 
  
                                                            HCR346 & SR95 Proposed SD1s 
  
Dear Chair Hee, Vice-Chair Kokubun, and Members: 
  
I write in STRONG SUPPORT of HCR346 & SR95 Proposed SD1.  This resolution, alongside 
SB2423 SD2 HD2, scheduled for Conference today, provides critical support from the Legislature 
for rapid and successful progress on the Governor's negotiations to acquire the Turtle Bay resort 
lands in the public interest. 
  
I commend the Committee for its quick and supportive action on this resolution.   
  
The public-private negotiations over complex land acquisitions like Turtle Bay require a full range 
of tools, agility, and flexibility.   
  
The market conditions are currently ideal for negotiations, but as the Legislature knows, the 
pathway ahead will require patience and creativity to reach a win-win agreement between the 
landowner -- who is willing to sell and actively marketing the property on the market -- and the 
State of Hawaii.  
  
In passing this resolution, the Legislation will send another strong signal to the landowner that the 
State is ready, willing, and able to move forward with negotiations. 
  
Because the Turtle Bay property is the subject of a foreclosure action by the creditors, this is a 
unique opportunity.  The forward vision of the Legislature on this issue will be appreciated in 
perpetuity by residents and visitors alike. 
  
The success of the Turtle Bay initiative will, in turn, serve as a model for other communities 
statewide who are facing similar challenges in preserving keystone lands for future generations.   
  
Mahalo for your support. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
Denise Antolini 
Pupukea resident, 638-5594 
Member, Governor's Turtle Bay Advisory Working Group 
 



 
 

 
From: Info@KeeptheNorthShoreCountry [mailto:info@keepthenorthshorecountry.org]  
Sent: Friday, April 18, 2008 9:30 AM 

Subject: HCR 346 SD1 and SR 95 SD1 - SUPPORT 
 
Chair Hee and Members of the Senate Committee on Water and Land: 
  
  
Keep the North Shore Country strongly supports HCR 346 SD1 and SR 95 SD1. 
  
Mahalo for your hard work and leadership on this critical issue for the future of Oahu. 
  
Respectfully, 
  
Gil Riviere 
Keep the North Shore Country 
66-250 Kamehameha Hwy, Suite D103 
Haleiwa, HI  96712 
  
Phone:  808-220-2280 
EMail:  info@keepthenorthshorecountry.org 
Website:  www.keepthenorthshorecountry.org 
  
  



 
 

 
From: Lucky Cole [mailto:lucky@hawaii.rr.com]  
Sent: Friday, April 18, 2008 10:09 AM 

Cc: 'Gil Riviere' 
Subject: Support of HCR 346 & SR95 
 
Aloha, 
My wife, Marilyn, and I support HCR 346 & SR95 and Senator Hee’s great efforts to support the 
non partisan initiative to acquire the unimproved lands at the Turtle Bay Resort to avoid the huge 
impact of the proposed expansion. 
Mahalo! 
 
Schuyler "Lucky" Cole (R), CEO 
Team Real Estate, Inc. & COLENET LLC 
808-638-7289; 808-638-8736 fax; 808-554-8113 cell; 
www.teamrealestate.com 
  
 








